Sir Ken Robinson Video and Written Assignment for ED 584

I agree with Sir Ken Robinson’s philosophy that our current educational system is “…educating people out of creativity.” I also agree that the current educational system needs to take a step back and take a look at how there is too much emphasis on always being right thus making our students afraid of being wrong.  The only way inventors, writers, scientists, composers, artists and all creative people of our time have made major discoveries and contributions to our society is by attempting a new idea, making several mistakes, learning and building upon these experiences until they ultimately arrive at one success. I recall a story about a, now well known, writer that submitted his work to several publishers only to receive all rejection letters.  He was so disappointed and angry from all of this rejection that he through his work in the trash can. There was one last publisher on his list, so just for the spite of it, either he or a family member wrapped up the trash can with the book in it and mailed it off. To his surprise, this publisher liked his work and his book was published!  Many stories of “against all odds” like this are all too common.
From Edison to Einstein, we see that creative individuals must not be afraid of being wrong, nor the possibility of rejection in the pursuit of accomplishing their goals and dreams. Our educational system needs to embrace the creativity of our students and help nurture their ideas and visions.  

Another issue of Robinson’s that I agree with and believe needs addressed immediately, is the over medication of our young students, just because they don’t fit in traditional academia’s “box.”  This is the case for young students diagnosed with ADD/ADHD.

I believe that many times there can be alternative therapies and avenues of addressing these issues, instead of prescribing medications. It is a proven fact that many high level achievers in our society overcame their “weaknesses” and became successful just by trying and trying again. I enjoyed Robinson’s depiction of a young girl that just couldn’t sit still. She was “always moving.” Her parents took her to see a specialist. A radio was playing in that office. The specialist asked to speak with the parents outside as the little girl remained. Soon after the adults left, the little girl started moving…dancing…dancing with gracefulness and precision to the music on the radio. The adults saw this as they entered and the specialist told the parents that their daughter needs to dance and that she should be enrolled in a school of dance. They enrolled her and she flourished in this new environment. As an adult, the young lady had great success as a professional in dance and choreography. Later she met Andrew Lloyd Weber and became the lead dance choreographer for “Cats” and is now in that same role for Weber’s “Phantom of the Opera.”
This story ended with a happy ending.  As Educators, we must strive to bring out the best of our students by encouraging them to use their talents and gifts. Their creativity is the pathway to the development of the inventors, writers, teachers, scientists, artists and composers of the future!                   John Kratina                        Fall 2007
